
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                                                                The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                                                                                         Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee                                                   House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol                                                                           1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC, 20515                                                                  Washington, DC, 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for the NYCHA Carleton Manor Roof Tank Replacement Project in FY2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the New York City Housing Authority located at 90 

Church Street, New York, NY 10007. 

The funding will go to the replacement of one or more rooftop water tanks, including related piping, 

pump controls, and any associated painting or improvements to rooftop structures. The old and 

deteriorated wood roof tank has grown mold, vegetation and been prone to animal intrusion, putting water 

at risk of contamination. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will replace the 

water tank and effectively prevent water contamination for the 320 tenants residing at Carleton Man  

This project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 42 U.S.C. 

5305(a)(2).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Gregory W. Meeks 

Member of Congress 


